
 

 

 

 

Carclaze Newsletter - Autumn Term  

Friday 17 September 2021 

Email:  emoseley@carclazesch. org,  head@carclazesch. org 

acolwill@carclazesch.org 

For mental health support: 

slenz-williams@carclazesch.org 

For safeguarding concerns: 

primarysafeguarding@carclazesch.org 

Telephone: 01726 74194 

Website: www.carclazesch.org 

Head Teacher: Mr Simon Pollard  

Dear Parent / Carers 

 

We had the privilege of being visited by author Ross Montgomery this week. The children had a 
fantastic time and were really inspired by the workshops. Ross is our Reading Patron and we will be 
working with him through the year. Watch out for more information. 

 

This week the timetable for clubs was released. This is always a difficult time because although lots 
of staff offer clubs there are never enough spaces for everyone.  We don't like children to be 
disappointed and are always looking for ways to run more clubs / open more spaces. 

 

Mrs Teague and Mrs Wherry will be away from school for the next few weeks, recovering from 
operations.  Mrs Lesley Ford will be covering Year 1 and Mrs Kathryn Willis will be covering Mrs 
Wherry. 

 

Please can children respect the neighbours as you walk to and from school.  We have had notification 
of children climbing over walls and breaking plants.  Please also remind children to look when crossing 
the busy roads around school and in the car park.  

 

Best wishes 

 

Simon Pollard 

 

I am currently reading..... 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Porthpean - Celebration - M.Wisdom for sparkling at writing and remembering capitals, finger 

space, full stops and writing facts.  Responsibility - M.Newton and H.Barnes for keeping our 

classroom tidy.  

Pisky Cove - Celebration - K.Brokenshire for writing lovely sentences about the tiger.  Respon-

sibility - W.Bardell for listening care fully and making imaginative moves in PE.  

Mawgan Porth - H.Waite and A.Kiddle  

Greenaway - J.Trevenna  and Z.Stamp who have bother started Year 2 with a really positive 

attitude.  

Perrenporth - Celebration - M.Merton, M.Tree and P.Pollington  

Carlyon Bay - Celebration - E.Powell for excellent handwriting and presentation of her work.  

Responsibility - K.Tucker for being a responsible member of Carlyon Bay. 

Sennen - Celebration - L.Winter for a week of super effort in all of his work.  Responsibility - 

Moseley as everyday she offers to hand out and collect in books, help tidy the classroom or 

aid myself and Mrs Poole in any jobs we may need doing.   

Harlyn Bay - Celebration - A.Kerby for always being incredibly kind to staff and children.       

Responsibility - P.Evans for taking pride in both his work and learning to ensure he challenges 

himself where needed.  

Bamaluz - Celebration - M.Hume-Guerney for his hard work in all subjects and challenging 

himself to improve his work.   Responsibility - E.Drew for taking responsibility for her own 

learning and seeking support from resources within the classroom. 

Porthluney - Celebration - R.Bate for challenging himself in reading and showing a great im-

provement.  

Hemmick - Celebration - T.Dingle Wood for fantastic perseverance and determination in swim-

ming.   Responsibility - J.Winterton for sparkling with superb focus and excellent attitude to 

learning.  

Prefects:  D.M Carter, J.Higginson, F.McCarthy and N.Carter 

Polzeath - Celebration .A.Beniusevicius for your excellent contribution to English this week.  

Responsibility - J.Stamp for persevering and taking ownership of your maths learning.  

Prefects - N.Hartley  

 

 



Term Dates - 2021/2022 - Autumn 1  

Wednesday 1st September - (INSET day - School Closed)  

Thursday 2nd September (back to school)  -  Friday 15th October 2021  

Half Term (2 weeks)  

Monday 18th October  - Friday 29th October 2021  

Autumn 2  

Monday 1st November - Friday 17th December 2021  

Spring 1  

Tuesday 4th January - Thursday 17th February 2022 (18th February is an INSET day - School Closed) 

Half term  

Monday 21st - Friday 25th February 2022  

Spring 2  

Monday 28th February - Friday 8th April 2022  

Summer 1  

Monday 25th April - Friday 27th May 2022  

Half Term  

Monday 30th May- Friday 3rd June 2022  

Summer 2  

Monday 6th June - Friday 22nd July 2022  

School Lunch Menu 

Please note that the current menu on ParentPay will be the menu going forward.  A few parents have asked for the pasta   

option that was on the menu from Chartwells, and, although this is something Chartwells can do, we have never had more 

than 3 options because of food waste and time to prepare all the options.   

Therefore, the menu on ParentPay will continue as it is.  Please don’t forget to book your child’s school lunch before midnight 

on Sunday evening for the following week.  Thank you. 

 



Start of Day 

 

Thank you for your understanding over the past few days whilst we settle in to our new  

routines. Your patience is greatly appreciated. Please continue to bear with us whilst we refine 
our procedures to ensure the smoothest morning for everyone. 

From Monday 6th September: 

 

 
In order to reduce congestion. If you are waiting to drop younger children please move away 

from the gates, or back to your car, to allow space for others. 

 

Year 3 teachers will meet their classes at the bottom of the steps. 

Arrival time  Year group  where  Registration Starts  

8.45 am Foundation Stage Patio gates 8.50 am 

8.45 am Year 1 Field gates 8.50 am 

8.40 am  Year 2  Patio gates  8.45 am  

8.35 am  Year 3  Bike shed 8.40 am  

8.35 am Year 4 Bike shed 8.40 am 

8.35 am Year 5 Bike shed 8.40 am 

8.35 am Year 6 Bike shed 8.40 am 





WELCOME 

Welcome to the Friends of Carclaze page.  We are a group of parents and staff 

who do all we can to fundraise for the School.  In the past we have bought a 

new stage, outside play equipment, funded a cinema trip for the whole school 

and much much more. 

If you would like to know more about what we do and how you can help, please 

see Alisa Shopland in the office or email friendsofcarclazeschool@outlook.com 

for more information.  We are always looking for new parents with new ideas to 

help us. 

Upcoming Events: 

Our next event is our Annual General Meeting where we elect our committee 

for the current year.  This will be a wine and cheese evening and is a good op-

portunity for parents to come along and meet the team and find out a little bit 

more of what we do to help support the school and our children.  It doesn’t 

matter how much or how little you would like to do, any help is very welcome. 

This will be held on Tuesday 21st September at 7pm at school.  

 




